
Health comes first: Due to the massive impact of the corona crisis, Executive Board, management and 
works council are planning in close collaboration a temporary shutdown of the European production plants 
and selected sales and service companies. This temporary interruption serves to protect the health of 
employees, customers, partners and suppliers as well as to safeguard employment.


